
 



herein by reference.

Item 2.  Exhibits.

     Exhibit Number       Description

            1             Amended and Restated Limited Liability Company
                          Operating Agree ment of United States Steel LLC
                          (incorporated by reference to Exhibit 3.1 to
                          United States Steel LLC's Registration Statement
                          on Form S-4 (File No. 333-69090) filed on
                          September 7, 2001, as amended on September 20,
                          2001).

            2             Form of Certificate of Incorporation of United
                          States Steel Corporation (incorporated by
                          reference to Exhibit 3.2 to United States Steel
                          LLC's Registration Statement on Form S-4 (File
                          No. 333-69090) filed on September 7, 2001, as
                          amended on September 20, 2001).

            3             Form of By-laws of United States Steel
                          Corporation (incorporated by reference to Exhibit
                          3.4 to United States Steel LLC's Registration
                          Statement on Form S-4 (File No. 333-69090) filed
                          on September 7, 2001, as amended on September 20,
                          2001).

            4             Rights Agreement, dated as of December 31, 2001,
                          between United States Steel Corporation and
                          Mellon Investor Services, LLC as Rights Agent.

            5             Form of Indenture among United States Steel LLC,
                          Issuer; USX Corporation, Guarantor; and The Bank
                          of New York, Trustee (incorporated by reference
                          to Exhibit 4.1 to United States Steel LLC's
                          Registration Statement on Form S-4/A (File No.
                          333-71454) filed on November 1, 2001).
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and

         WHEREAS, each Right initially represents the right to purchase one
one-hundredth of a share of Series A Junior Preferred Stock of the Company,
upon the terms and subject to the conditions hereinafter set forth (the
"Rights").

         NOW, THEREFORE, in conn rth (the



                                    (ii) which such Person or any of such
         Person's Affiliates or Associates, directly or indirectly, has the
         right to vote or dispose of or has "beneficial ownership" of (as
         determined pursuant to Rule 13d-3 of the General Rules and
         Regulations under the Exchange Act), including pursuant to any
         agreement, arrangement or understanding, whether or not in
         writing; provided, however, that a Person shall not be deemed the
         "Beneficial Owner" of, or to "beneficially own," any security
         under this subparagraph (ii) as a result of an agreement,
         arrangement or understanding to vote such security if such
         agreement, arrangement or understanding: (A) arises solely from a
         revocable proxy given in response to a public proxy or consent
         solicitation made pursuant to, and in accordance with, the
         applicable provisions of the General Rules and Regulations under
         the Exchange Act, (B) is not also then reportable by such Person
         on Schedule 13D under the Exchange Act (or any comparable or
         successor report) and (C) does not constitute a trust, proxy,
         power of attorney or other device with the purpose or effect of
         allowing two or more persons, acting in concert, to avoid being
         deemed "beneficial owners" of such security or otherwise avoid the
         status of "Acquiring Person" under the terms of this Agreement or
         as part of a plan or scheme to avoid the reporting requirements
         under Schedule 13D or Sections 13(d) or 13(g) of the Exchange Act;
         or

                                    (iii) which are beneficially owned,
         directly or indirectly, by any other Person (or any Affiliate or
         Associate thereof) with which such Person (or any of such Person's
         Affiliates or Associates) has any agreement, arrangement or
         understanding (whether or not in writing), for the purpose of
         acquiring, holding, voting (except pursuant to a revocable proxy
         as described in the proviso to subparagraph (ii) of this paragraph
         (f)) or disposing of any voting securities of the Company;
         provided, however, that nothing in this paragraph (f) shall cause
         a Person engaged in business as an underwriter of securities to be
         the "Beneficial Owner" of, or to "beneficially own," any
         securities acquired through such Person's participation in good
         faith in a firm commitment underwriting until the expiration of
         forty days after the date of such acquisition, and then only if
         such securities continue to be owned by such Person at such
         expiration of forty days.

                           (g) "Board of Directors" shall have the meg桵�h

                           () "Business Day" shall meg桵�vany day other tha.

a paturday, punday or a day on which yanaing institution Cto a %İ
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time, ovthe veot succeering Business Day.

                           (s) "Commovpt
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any Person, shall meg桵�vthe eg桵�ird  strca of such Person with the greates.

voting tower, or the equity securities or other equity interesg hav

                           (a) "Commovptrca 
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forth in Section 7(a) hereof.



                           (aq) "Triggering Event" shall mean any Section
11(a)(ii) Event or any Section 13 Event.

                           (ar) "Voting Power" shall mean the total voting
power represented by the outstanding Voting Stock.

                           (as) "Voting Stock" shall mean the Common Stock
of the Company.

                  Section 2. Appointment of Rights Agent. Effective as of
the Separation Effective Time, the Company hereby appoints the Rights Agent
to act as agent for the Company in accordance with the terms and conditions
hereof, and the Rights Agent hereby accepts such appointment. The Company
may fro�ng Event"    

   nt



         the terms of which are hereby incorporated herein by reference and
         a copy of which is on file at the principal offices of the
         Company. Under certain circumstances, as set forth in the Rights
         Agreement, such Rights will be evidenced by separate certificates
         and will no longer be evidenced by this certificate. The Company
         will mail to the holder of this certificate a copy of the Rights
         Agreement, as in effect on the date of mailing, without charge
         promptly after receipt of a written request therefor. Under
         certain circumstances set forth in the Rights Agreement, Rights
         issued to, or held by, any Plwrit d le  R

























         limited to, the registration or qualification of such securities
         under all requisite securities laws of jurisdictions of the
         various states and the listing of such securities on such
         exchanges and trading markets as may be necessary or appropriate;
         and

                           (iii) deliver to holders of the Rights
         historical financial statements for the Principal Party and each
         of its Affiliates which comply in all respects with the
         requirements for registration on Form 10 under the Exchange Act.

The provisions of this Section 13 shall similarly apply to successive
mergers or consolidations or sales or other transfers. In the event that a
Section 13 Event shall occur at any time after the occurrence of a Section
11(a)(ii) Event, the Rights which have not theretofore been exercised shall
thereafter become exercisable in the manner described in Section 13(a).

                  (d) Notwithstanding anything in this Agreement to the
contrary, Section 13 shall not be applicable to a transaction described in
subparagraphs (x) and (y) of Section 13(a) hereof if (i) such transaction
is consummated with a Person or Persons who acquired shares of Voting Stock
pursuant to a Qualifying Offer (or a wholly owned subsidiary of any such
Person or Persons), (ii) the price per share of Voting Stock offered in
such transaction is not less than the price per share of Voting Stock paid
to all holders of shares of Voting Stock whose shares were purchased
pursuant to such Qualifying Offer and (iii) the form of consideration being
offered to the remaining holders of shares of Voting Stock pursuant to such
transaction is cash. Upon consummation of any such transaction contemplated
by this Section 13(d), all Rights hereunder shall expire.

                  Section 14. Fractional Rights and Fractional Shares.

                  (a) The Company shall not be required to issue fractions
of Rights, except prior to the Distribution Date as provided in Section
11(p) hereof, or to distribute Rights Certificates which evidence
fractional Rights. In lieu of such fractional Rights, there shall be paid
to the registered holders of the Rights Certificates with regard to which
such fractional Rights would otherwise be issuable, an amount in cash equal
to the same fraction of the current market value of a whole Right. For
purposes of this Section 14(a), the current market value of a whole Right
shall be the closing price of the Rights for the Trading Day immediately
prior to the date on which such fractional Rights would have been otherwise
issuable. The closing price of the Rights for any day shall be the last
sale price, regular way, or, in case no such sale takes place on such day,
the average of the closing bid and asked prices, regular way, in either
case as reported in the principal consoli dated transaction reporting
system with respect to securities listed or admitted to trading on the New
York Stock Exchange or, if the Rights are not listed or admitted to trading
on the New York Stock Exchange, as reported in the principal consolidated
transaction reporting system with respect to securities listed on the
principal national securities exchange on which the Rights are listed or
admitted to trading, or if the Rights are not listed or admitted to trading
on any national securities exchange, the last quoted price or, if not so
quoted, the average of the high bid and low asked prices in the
over-the-counter market, as reported by NASDAQ or such other system then in
use or, if on any such date the Rights are not quoted by any such
organization, the average of the closing bid and asked prices as furnished
by a professional market maker making a market in the Rights selected by
the Board of Direc tors. If on any such date no such market maker is making
a market in the Rights the fair value of the Rights on such date as
determined in good faith by the Board of Directors shall be used.

                  (b) The Company shall not be required to issue fractions
of shares of Preferred Stock (other than fractions which are integral
multiples of one one-hundredth of a share of Preferred Stock) upon exercise
of the Rights or to distribute certificates which evidence fractional
shares of Preferred Stock (other than fractions which are integral
multiples of one one-hundredth of a share of Preferred Stock). In lieu of
fractional shares of Preferred Stock that are not integral multiples of one
one-hundredth of a share of Preferred Stock, the Company may pay to the
registered holders of Rights Certificates at the time such Rights are
exercised as here� ed Stree� in time such et,aithherefrisof ̐egis ts  l
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                  Attention:  Corporate Secretary

Subject to the provisions of Section 21, any notice or demand authorized by
this Agreement to be given or made by the Company or by the holder of any
Rights Certificate to or on the Rights Agent shall be sufficiently given or
made if sent by first-class mail, postage prepaid, addressed (until another
address is filed in writing with the Company) as follows:

                  Mellon Investor Services LLC
                  500 Grant St., Room 2122
                  Pittsburgh, PA  15258-0001
                  Attention: Cynthia Pacolay

with a copy to:

                  Mellon Investor Services LLC
                  85 Challenger Road
                  Ridgefield Park, NJ  07660-2108
                  Attention:  General Counsel

Notices or demands authorized by this Agreement to be given or made by the
Company or the Rights Agent to the holder of any Rights Certificate (or, if
prior to the Distribution Date, to the holder of certificates representing
shares of Voting Stock) shall be sufficiently given or made if sent by
first-class mail, postage prepaid, addressed to such holder at the address
of such holder as shown on the registry books of the Company.

In the event that the Company is required to make a public announcement or
provide notice to the holders of Rights Certificates pursuant to any
provision of this Agreement, it shall provide such announcement or notice
to the Rights Agent on or prior to the date of such announcement or
provision of notice.

                  Section 26. Supplements and Amendments. Prior to the
Distribution Date, and subject to the last sentence of this Section 26, the
Company and the Rights Agent shall, if the Company so directs, supplement
or amend any provision of this Agreement wit�n ior to thee ouantisnongen A
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Voting Stock would otherwise be issuable, an amount in cash equal to the
same fraction of the current market value of a whole share of Voting Stock.
For the purposes of this subsection (e), the current market value of a
whole share of Voting Stock shall be the closing price of such share of
Voting Stock (as determined pursuant to Section 11(d)(i) hereof) for the
Trading Day immediately prior to the date of exchange pursuant to this
Section 29.

                  Section 30. Benefits of this Agreement. Nothing in this
Agreement shall be construed to give to �
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